Name of person being nominated: Mr. Brendan Burke
Nominee Team #: 433
Name of person submitting nomination: Annemarie Ellman
Describe why the person being nominated should be recognized through this award (600 words or less):

We have a mentor whose title should be Chief Idea Engineer.  He has been a mentor for the team for five years and while he officially helps us with our programming, he contributes in so many other ways.  

The team is very committed to service and he is always coming up with ideas to expand our outreach into the community.  He leads and coordinates the team’s participation in events as diverse as an annual heart walk, taking robots to the local library for a demonstration and walking in a Fourth of July parade.  The team is busy doing events all year long and he is constantly coming up with ideas to get team members involved and keep them active.  

He is never at a loss of new things to try.  He came up with the idea for a scavenger hunt to teach young children about the different parts of a robot which the team successfully conducted at last year’s Philly Regional.  He also came up with the idea to integrate FLL into our GirlPOWER event this year with a “Show Up and Show Off” event allowing anyone with a Lego Mindstorm robot to compete and show off their programming to a panel of judges.

He is a very patient mentor and is always willing to explain.  He is a true teacher and makes sure that all team members are being included and learning.  Once he explains what is needed, he steps back and gives the team members room to “fly” on their own, but he is always in the wings to help out and get us back on track if needed.

His upbeat attitude keeps us focused and positive even when things may not be going exactly as planned (Not that that ever happens in FIRST robotics).  He has taught us that every problem has a solution if you take the time to think about what is possible and keep thinking the glass is half full.  He always has a bounce in his step and a kind word paired with a high five for every member of the team.  He has a way of making new members feel at home, with his “Hey, you’re here. Let’s get you doing something” and getting them involved with whatever we’re doing whether it’s building the robot, making a to-do list or looking for parts or tools.

In addition to being a super programmer and a mentor who embraces the true meaning of FIRST, he is a super nice person.  Because of his importance and dedication to the team, the Firebirds Team 433 nominate Mr. Brendan Burke for the Michael Wade Duel Volunteer Award. 

